                                                                                                                      DRAFT

Town of Stonington

K-12 School Building Committee

September 8, 2008

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular monthly meeting on September 8, 2008, in the Library of the Stonington High School.

Present:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, Bill Brown, Curt Krushinsky, Gail MacDonald, Peter Manning, Mike McKee, Kathy Sanford, and Paul Sartor.
Absent:  Bill King, John O’Brien, and JoAnne Rodriguez.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meetings held on June 9, 2008, and August 11, 2008.  Bill Brown made a motion, seconded by Gail MacDonald, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Gilbane Report

There is a renewed interest by Ferguson to settle.  Peter Manning should be able to present the final accounting at the next meeting.  He inspected the roof and the fan has been replaced and one punch list item in the boiler room has been completed.

(3)  Invoices
John Bolduc stated an invoice has been received for $4,500 from Fletcher Thompson representing 80 percent completion of services for the elementary school design.  Six thousand dollars of resources remains.  Bill Brown made a motion to approve payment of the invoice, seconded by Gail MacDonald, and it was voted to approve payment of the Fletcher Thompson invoice in the amount of $4,500. 

(4)  Review Options for Elementary School Renovations/Additions

Paul Sartor summarized the consensus reached by the Committee to date.

· The cost of building a new school is not feasible.

· The most cost effective way to meet Education Specifications is to put additions on West Vine Elementary School to handle West Broad Elementary School students and move third and fourth grade to West Vine Elementary School.  
· Renovate Deans Mill Elementary School to comply with Education Specifications and address interior classrooms, air quality, air energy, shortage of space, and large population.  Curt Krushinsky designed some options to address interior classrooms and a partial demolition on the south side of the building.  The Committee reached a consensus on the plan as well as a consensus for the conceptual drawings of West Vine Elementary School.  

The number of classrooms needed can be debated for Deans Mill Elementary School.  Some demolition will be done to the existing footprint, the gym expanded, keep one story and add a one story addition.  It will provide for circulation around the entire school.  The grade situation, four feet higher than the 1974 addition, is being addressed with a step down.  
Curt Krushinsky suggested discussing closing West Broad Elementary School and moving students to West Vine Elementary School, fine tune the floor plan for Education Specifications, and develop a phase-in schedule.  Paul Sartor stated the end result would be two similar buildings.  This type of plan gives us the ability to phase-in from an economic standpoint, and it can work for temporary classrooms.  The cost is estimated to be between $40 and $50M.
Bill King is working on district office space needs and can provide operation costs as well.  State funds may be available for these renovations.  Paul Sartor stated the approach will be as a package including possibly the Town Hall.  If the Town does agree with the district, the Old Mystic property will be available for sale and those funds can be used as well.  Pawcatuck Middle School should also be explored.  Paul Sartor asked the Committee to consider installing air conditioning in the high school as part of the phasing-in.  

The Committee discussed the need for classrooms for all day kindergarten, transitional K classrooms, and pre K.  Mike McKee will obtain a firm number of classrooms needed.  Gail MacDonald suggested quantifying it with and without all day kindergarten and the Committee can make a recommendation.   Paul Sartor stated space needs will be assessed and matched to the drawings at the next meeting.
Paul Sartor asked Curt Krushinsky to prepared new rough numbers for renovations and construction.  

Deane Beverly asked if the public would object to closing West Broad Elementary School and will an option be presented to the public.  Gail MacDonald stated there is sentiment toward that building, but there may be less opposition if it is incorporated into the long term plan.  There is probably sentiment for keeping the building in some way.  An option may be to install an elevator and use it as the Town Hall.
(5) Options for Funds Remaining form the High School Project

The Committee previously discussed putting letters on the high school.  Curt Krushinsky moved on this it and it can be done with extruded aluminum or PVC. A motion was made by Gail MacDonald, seconded by Kathy Sanford, and it was voted to have the architect design a layout of PVC letters at an appropriate size and proportion to the building.   
(6)  Other Business

Bill Brown, stated the Class of 1958 came up with three gifts for the High School.  Steve Murphy has a list.   

(7)  Adjournment 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
Submitted by,

_________________________                                         __________________________
Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                           Paul Sartor, Chairman
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